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Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
The children continue to engage in a range of opportunities in school. Children in YR came to show me their writing because 
they have begun to write in sentences, and Phoenix S and Holly H were proud to be awarded a pen permit. Well done to all 
of the children in Y6 who have worked so hard to prepare for their Y6 SATs which took place last week. The papers have 
been collected for marking and we should receive the results in July. Together with Y5 the children have now begun 
rehearsals for their end of term production.  I am delighted that the weather was fine on Monday and sports day for KS2 
pupils went ahead as planned. The morning was a great success and it was wonderful to see so many of you in school 
supporting the children taking part. I hope have equally good weather on 6th June for Foundation Stage & KS1 sports day. 

Staffing arrangements 2018-19 
Congratulations to Miss Vittle who has been offered and accepted the position of Headteacher at Ropley Primary School 
from September. She is very much part of Kings Worthy’s success and has the experience and qualities required to make an 
excellent Headteacher.  
Sadly, Miss Hannah Wallis has decided to leave teaching and will not be returning to Kings Worthy in the autumn term. I 
appreciate the reasons why she wants to pursue an alternative career.  She is an energetic and popular teacher and I hope 
she returns to the teaching profession in the future. I am sure you will join me in wishing both colleagues good luck for the 
future.  
I am delighted to inform you that after a rigorous process we have recruited Miss Hannah Aldridge to the KS2 team from 
September. Miss Aldridge is currently in her first year of teaching at a school in Birmingham and is relocating to Hampshire 
for personal reasons. I am sure she will complement our established teachers very well. 

May Fair 
Many thanks to the members of the PTFA Committee for organising such a wonderful May Fair.  There was a lovely 
atmosphere and it was great to see so many families in school enjoying the sunshine and the various activities. Special 
thanks go to all of the volunteers who helped set up/pack away and run the stalls on the day and to all of those who 
attended and helped to raise £3,600 for school. We intend to purchase visualizers to use with the computers in each 
classroom. 

Woodland Walk Improvements 
Many thanks to one of our parents, Thomas Gregory of Plane Arboriculture 
Ltd, and the Forestry Commission team out at Micheldever Woods for their 
support in providing the school with free logs, timber and trees to use and 
enhance the school's Woodland Walk area.  
Mr Gregory gave up his Friday morning last week to provide Mr Carr with 
an extra pair of hands and the transport to enable us to collect the logs 
from the Forestry Commission out at Micheldever who in turn have also 
spent some time and effort providing resources to support the school's 
Woodland Walk project. 
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Dates for your Diary this Academic Year 
New dates or amendments in red. 

Fri 25th May  Last Day of half term 

Mon 4th Jun  First Day of second half term 

Wed 6th Jun 9.15am-11am YR & KS1 Sports day 

Fri 8th Jun 9.15am-11am YR & KS1 Reserve Sports Day 

Mon 11th Jun All week Y1 Phonics 

Wed 13th Jun 9-10am Y5 Parents  - Sue Hearle from HB Assembly 

Fri 15th Jun All day Science Day 

Fri 15th Jun All day Father’s day– Read with dad 

Mon 18th Jun  2018 All day INSET day (Assessment)- no school for pupils 

Wed 20th Jun All day HB—Y6 intake day 

Thu 21st Jun 9.15-9.45am 2O Class Assembly 

Thu 21st Jun All day HB—Y6 intake day 

Fri 22nd Jun 9.30am & 1.30pm Y5/6 Dress Rehearsal 

Fri 22nd Jun All day Yr4 Camp 

Mon 25th Jun 9.30am & 6pm Y5/6 Performance for parents 

Tue 26th Jun 9.30am & 6pm Y5/6 Performance for parents 

Wed 27th Jun All day Yr6 induction at Westgate & Kings 

Thu 28th Jun All day Yr6 induction at Westgate & Kings 

Thu 28th Jun 9.15-9.45am 1S Class Assembly 

Fri 29th Jun All day Yr6 induction at Westgate & Kings 

Mon 2nd Jul All week Y6 to Osmington Bay 

Wed 4th Jul 7pm-8pm New YrR Parents meeting 

Thu 5th Jul 9.15-9.45am 1A Class Assembly 

Mon 9th Jul 10.30am Full Governing Body Meeting 

Mon 9th Jul 1.15-3.15pm YrR Stay & Play 

Fri 13th Jul All Day Megan Rix  - Author visit to KS2 

Tue 17th Jul Tues-Thurs Yr5 Bikeability 

Tue 17th Jul 2.15pm Y2 L2Me Concert 

Thu 19th Jul 9.15-9.45am Yr6 Leavers assembly 

Fri 20th Jul All day Last day of term for children 

Mon 23rd  Jul 2018 All day INSET day– no school for pupils 

Mon 3rd Sep All day INSET day—no school for pupils 

Tue 4th Sep All day First day of term for Y1-6 

Thu 1st Nov All day Flu Vaccines YR-5 

 

Yours sincerely, 

JULIE MULLANE     

Bird Box Webcam 
The eggs have hatched! take a look by clicking on the link below  
http://www.seenature.org.uk/schools/kings-worthy-primary-school/#comment-4078 


